 KINGSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 13TH JUNE 2017 AT THE HUNTERS HALL

Present:  Sebastian Cooper (Chair), Richard Gale (Vice Chair), Graham Nichols and Anna 
Davison (Clerk).


Apologies:
Jon Bowers Ben Bennett.

Parishioners: 
Seema Bowers

An additional meeting has been organized to discuss the opportunity of a grant for a community defibrillator, prior to a funding deadline. 

1. Minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting held on 10th May 2017 were read, and signed as true and accurate. 
2. Matters Arising: 
Due to the short notice of the meeting all other items arising, apart from the defibrillator, will be discussed at the next planned meeting.
3. Clerk’s/ Chairman’s Update:
4. Finance:
The balance stands at £5134 on April 5th 2017. 
CDC have confirmed that partial funding is available for community defibrillators, funds of which are being held by District Councillors. Until the application has been assessed it is not known if Kingscote P.C. will be eligible for funding for one or both units. The grant needs to be made in the name of a community body and not by a private individual. Seema Bowers is prepared to steer the application but has requested K.P.C. to make the application and support it financially. This loan will be repaid to the P.C. with money from fundraising organized by Seema. The P.C. understands that if there is a short fall in the fundraising then the P.C would contribute the difference. This might mean an increase in the precept; but Seema was confident that fundraising would be successful. The K.P.C. balance was discussed and the risks involved with using such a large percentage of the reserve balance to support the application. The P.C. support the idea in principle, but there were some challenges to the range over to which the defibrillators would provide effective support and the value for money verses other safety initiatives. Kingscote Parish covers a large area and properties are scattered, the proposed sites for the units are the disused phone box in Kingscote and the fence between John and Beth Callland’s property and that of Garvin and Stefanie Brown, in Bagpath. Both sites would need an electric supply, which would be minimal. BT would supply the phone box and the Callands would be responsible for the unit in Bagpath.  All residents affected have been consulted and support the application. The units cost £1500 each, but there could be a grant for one or both, this would contribute £500 or £1,000 to the total cost. Funding for one is considered highly likely so the maximum needed would be £2590 (including installation costs). The cost of the defibrillators includes insurance and a battery with a life expectancy of 5-7 years. New batteries cost, at present, approximately £150 according to SWAST.
Many technicalities were discussed, but the main issues were the need for a mobile signal to call 999. This would be the case if the box was not open access as a code would be needed.  It is possible and not uncommon for defibrillators to be open access. However, there were concerns for the validity of insurance and the units’ security in this circumstance. 
Is the unit insured with open access?


ACTION: Seema 

Is there a significant mobile signal, at both sites, if the unit requires a code for access? ACTION: Graham.

When this issue is resolved satisfactorily, either way, the P.C. are happy to support the application and are grateful to Seema for the efforts she has gone to. This is on the understanding that Seema will do her best to raise the full total using a selection of fund raising ideas and support from the community.
5. 
Highways:
Graham Nichols raised the urgent safety issue of the mowing of the site lines.










ACTION: Clerk
6.  
Planning:
7.  
Correspondence:
8. 
AOB: 
9.  
Next meeting:
The next meeting will be on July 4th at 8pm in the Hunters Hall
